ORAL SCRIPT:


Hi, my name is I.M. Investigator.  I am a graduate student in the Department of Weird Research Projects at North Dakota State University, and I am conducting a research project to look at people’s perceptions of the marketing plans of major companies that use talking animals in their advertising campaigns.  It is our hope, that with this research, we will learn more about the effectiveness of talking animals in marketing and advertising.

Would you like to hear more about our study?

[If yes,]


You are invited to participate in this research study.  The only criteria for participating in the study is that you must be 18 years of age or older and own a television.  Your participation is entirely voluntary, and you may change your mind or quit participating at any time, with no penalty; however, your assistance would be greatly appreciated in making this a meaningful study

If you decide to participate, we will set up a time for a phone interview.  The interview should take about 10 minutes to complete and I will ask questions about your feelings on the use of talking ducks, goats, geckos and other talking animals in marketing campaigns.  With your permission, I will audiotape the interview to ensure accuracy.  Once the interviews have been transcribed into a written document, I will erase the audio recordings.

When writing about the study, your information will be combined with information from other people taking part in the study; we will write about the combined information that we have gathered.  You will not be identified in these written materials.  We may publish the results of the study; however, we will keep your name and other identifying information private.

Feel free to ask any questions about the study now, or contact me later at 555.1234, i.m.investigator@ndsu.edu.  You may also contact my advisor, P.I. Researcher at 555.5555, pi.researcher@ndsu.edu.  If you have questions about the rights of human participants in research, or to report a complaint about the research, contact the NDSU Human Research Protection Program, at (701) 231.8995, toll-free at (855) 800-6717, or via email at: ndsu.irb@ndsu.edu.

Thank you for your participation in this study.  If you wish to receive a copy of the research results, please email me at i.m.investigator@ndsu.edu, or call me at 555.1234.
